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THE OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF THE EVERGREEN GOLDEN RETRIEVER CLUB 

  

The November meeting will be Monday,  
November 27th at 7:00 pm, via Zoom. 

 

 

 
EGRC HOLIDAY PARTY 

SATURDAY DECEMBER 16TH   4-8 PM 
AT THE HOME OF DEB & FRANK PAMPIKS 

6133 135TH AVE NE 
KIRKLAND, WA 98033 

 

PLEASE BRING A DISH TO SHARE FOR THE POTLUCK 
DINNER 

 

WE WILL HAVE A GIFT EXCHANGE FOLLOWING DINNER 
PLEASE BRING A GIFT (APPROXIMATE VALUE $20- $25) IF 

YOU WOULD LIKE TO PARTICIPATE 
 

RSVP to;  debandfrank@comcast.net 
Questions; Deb 206 963-4117 

mailto:debandfrank@comcast.net
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From Peter Gortner: 
After a summer of training, Cleo completed four Hunt Test passes to earn her Junior 
Hunter title, and put her training to great use getting her First Retrieve(s) in Alber-
ta, Canada in October 2023.  
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RESCUE UPDATE 
 
I'm glad to announce that GRCA has accepted me as an Administrative Assistant for 
GRCA Cares program. More news to come on that. 
 
Rescue collaboration: Are you aware of the many local community resources available to 
those seeking to rehome their beloved golden friends? Whether you're aware of support 
groups, temporary foster homes, or adoption agencies, there's a wealth of assistance out 
there to help ensure a smooth and successful transition that. I'd like to gather.  
 
To help connect our community with these valuable resources, we're inviting all interested 
individuals to join us for a discussion on rehoming golden retrievers. This casual gathering 
will provide an opportunity to share experiences, exchange information, and form a net-
work of support for those facing the difficult decision of rehoming their golden companions. 
 
Together, we can ensure that every golden retriever in our community finds a loving and 
forever home. Please reach out to me at rmgronau21@gmail.com  
 
Rachelle Mahoney 

We will be voting on two applicants for membership at our November General Meeting.  Here are their bios: 

 Dana Fare 

Sponsors Trish Hughes and Jennifer Kisker 

“I have had Goldens most of my adult life.  My beloved Boone was trained as a therapy dog and accompa-
nied me to school for six years where he assisted me in my job as an occupational therapist.  He was a joy to 
have at school and was the highlight of staff pictures in the school yearbook.  His contract was not renewed 
when the school district passed a No Animal Policy.  My current Golden is 4.5 years old.  He is my test case 
of one in avoiding or delaying the dreaded cancer, as I try things differently with him versus all my previous 
dogs. He is also my first dog I have ventured into dog sports.  We train and compete in Barn Hunt and Scent 
work.  We have dabbled in Rally,  earning our intermediate title.  Our first attempt at Advanced was at the 
EGRC Rally and Obedience trial where he ran amuck.  LOL!  I have been assisting Jennifer Kisker with her 
dog training business and, with her support, became an AKC CGC/Tricks evaluator. 

 Heather Downing 

Sponsors: Lynn Anderson & Shari Phillips 

I live in Duvall and am new to showing in Conformation, Rally and Obedience.  I have always had Goldens 
in my life and decided to start showing. My family, however, has been involved in showing.  My grandfather 
was one of the first people to mail order a Golden from Scotland in the 1930’s.  He and my dad started a 
kennel in Minnesota and won Golden Nationals in 1945 and showed and Westminster.  I am excited to learn 
and continue my family’s passion of showing Goldens. 

mailto:violet127474@comcast.net
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 MEMBER OF THE YEAR AWARD 
 
 
One of the newer awards for our Club is the Member of the Year. We want to be 
sure we  have nominees for this so please give some thought to who you would like to 
see the Club honor with this award.   From the awards document: "When nominating 
someone you should consider their service to the Club, general attitude and conduct, 
and personal achievement". Here is a list of past recipients of the award.   
 
 
2017     Nancy Light 
2018     Sheila Colyer 
2019     Linda Johnson 
2020     no one 
2021     Lynn Anderson 
2022     Marian Tillman 
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Continued —-> 
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Board Members 
Nancy Light, President    425-354-3609 
  kylahgold@aol.com 
Peter Gortner. VP   425-247-4469 
  pckmgortner2@hotmail.com    
Kelli Armstrong, Treasurer . 425-275-6633  
  pkellia@gmail.com  
Susan Bell, Corresponding Sec  425-318-9754 
  srbell@comcast.net 

Marian Tillman,Recording Sec.   425-941-6341 
  marian@ridesoft.com 
Alice Brown   360-263-5030 
  Browns.Goldens@gmail.com 
Pat Lindquist   253-888-9733 
  calliopegold@comcast.net 
Amy Rosling   907-317-0057 
  Papa.awc@gmail.com 
       
Committee Chairs 
Programs  VACANT  
Newsletter Editor  Marj Deupree 206-201-3379 
  marjkd@gmail.com 
Puppy Referral  Stacia White  360-629-6567 
Public Education  VACANT 
Historian  VACANT 
Health Clinic  BJ Mosen  425-844-9037  
Hospitality  VACANT 
Nominating Com  Ron Colyer 
 Trish Hughes 
 Deborah Blair 
Photographer  VACANT 
Property  VACANT  
Membership  Marian Tillman 425-941-6341 
Sunshine  Suzy Miller  206-300-3821 
GRCA Columnist  Rachelle Mahoney  
   605-906-1991  
GRCA Delegate  VACANT 
Social Media  Kelli Armstrong  425-275-6633  
Web Manager Marj Deupree 206-201-3379 
Budget Committee    Susan Bell 425-318-9754  
 Kelli Armstrong 
 Linda Johnson  
Judges Selection Deb Pampiks  

   Amy Rosling  

   Trish Hughes 

Donation Comm. Stacia White  360-629-6567  

   Sandy Scudder 

   Kathy Fisk 

Audit Committee Rachelle Mahoney   

   Kelli Armstrong 

   Trish Hughes 

Rescue Committee Rachelle Mahoney 

Special Events 
2023 Agility  Nancy Light  425-354-3609  
2023 Hunt Test  Nancy Light  425-354-3609  
2023 Specialty  Shari Phillips  206-366-5596  
2023 Awards  Pat Lindquist 253-888-9733 
2023 Holiday Party Deb, Frank Pampiks 425-881-0867 
WC/WCX Susan Bell  425-318-9754 
 Nancy Light  425-354-3609  

The Objectives of the Evergreen Golden Retriever Club 
 

a) To preserve the structure, soundness, 
temperament, natural abilities and personality 
of the Golden Retriever as described in the 
breed standard and to do all possible to bring 
their natural abilities and qualities to 
perfection. 

b) To urge members and breeders to accept the 
standard of the breed as approved by the AKC 
as the only standard of excellence by which 
the Golden Retriever shall be judged. 

c) To protect and advance the interest of the 
breed by encouraging sportsmanlike conduct 
at dog shows, field events, obedience trials 
and all functions and events where EGRC is 
being represented. 

d) To conduct sanctioned matches and specialty 
shows, field events, obedience trials and 
tracking under the rules of AKC and 

e) To educate members and the public in all 
aspects of owning a Golden Retriever. 

 
General Information 

 
General Meetings are usually held on the 4

th
 

Wednesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. Check the 
calendar on the web site at www.egrc.org. The Board 
of Directors usually meets once a month. Contact a 
Board member for upcoming meeting dates. Members 
wishing to attend must call the President to state their 
business. 
 
Application for Membership: Prospective members 
must attend either one or two meetings or functions 
before application of intent to join is accepted. 
Application forms may be obtained from Board 
members, the Membership Chair, or from the web site. 
 
Change of Address. If you have moved, changed 
your phone number or your e-mail address, please e-
mail our Membership Chair, Marian Tillman,  
marian@ridesoft.com, with this change. This is the 
only way we will be able to keep our membership rosters 
up to date. 
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